BATTERSEA CHESS CLUB

A G M 
03/06/14 



HELD AT BATTERSEA LABOUR CLUB





MINUTES

Members present: Arnold Hunt, Alan Palmer, Bill Drennan, Vic Rumsey, Paul Stokes, Joe Skielnik, Tim Wells, Charles Cronin, Dan Staples, Tim Allen, Malcolm Dancy, Alistair Hill, Leon Watson, Joel Morales, Chris Beckett, Ed Brown, Emil Todorow. Recent members Margaret Atkins and Peter Yussef were present in the venue but did not take part in the meeting. (Apologies: Tony Ashby, Domenico Amabile, Robert Amis, David Bevan, Howard Groves)

1. Last year’s minutes were considered. Paul Stokes pointed out that his score of 9/14.5 for the first team could not possibly be correct. It was corrected to 9/14. Actions arising from last year included the purchase of three digital clocks which had been completed by Dan Staples. With the correction above the minutes were agreed to be an accurate record.

2. Treasurer’s report: Charles Cronin provided audited accounts of the club’s finances. Charles said we had ended the year with assets in hand of just over £800.00. Charles said how important it was that we had a buffer against difficult times but nevertheless felt able to suggest a reduction in subscriptions for the coming year. He said he would be proposing a new figure of £55.00 for the year 2014/2015. 

Charles announced his resignation as Treasurer feeling it was time for ‘new blood’ to take over. Alan Palmer (Chair) thanked Charles for his hard work as Treasurer over a number of years.

Joe Skielnik pointed out that we were holding the AGM earlier than usual this year and there was still £100.00 rent to add to the figure of £1100.00 (rent paid) on the accounts. This was noted. Joe also asked about non ECF members for whom the club is billed £2.00 grading fee by the ECF every time they played a graded game. Charles said he did not have exact figures as to how much this had cost the club but did not believe it could be more than £20.00 for the whole year.

4. Battersea 1 Captain’s report: Dan Staples said the first team had won 6 drawn 2 and lost 4 during the season. We had been finalists in the Eastman Plate and scored level with our opponents on the night, losing only on board count. Notable individual performances during the year had included Chris Beckett and Alistair Hill who had performed at an ECF level of 187 and 211 respectively in their matches for the team.

Dan said he is stepping down as captain having served two years. Alan thanked Dan for his period as captain and recalled how the first team had formerly struggled for a number of years in the third division whereas they were now a regular and strong presence in the second.

5. Battersea 2 Captain’s report: Malcolm said the team had struggled to avoid relegation but had come through in the end. He thanked all the players for their efforts. He did not have individual performance details to hand. Malcolm regretted he had not been able to play in every match. There had been four defaults
6. Battersea 3 (the ‘Major Trophy’) Captain’s report: Bill Drennan reported that the team had won the Major Trophy. In doing so however his own grade had risen above the limit (145) for this competition and he would not be able to carry on as captain. Bill felt strongly that this team as well as the possible new team in the Minor Trophy were important insofar as they provided opportunities for the less strong players in the club to play serious competition chess. Individual performances included his own with 8/9 (one victory following a voided opponent) and Arnold 3/5.

7. Central London Chess League, Captain’s report: Paul said the team had finished in fifth place (out of seven) and this was exactly the placing that might have been expected according to our average grade. Paul reminded members that this was a league in which all matches were finished on the night employing Fischer style increments on the clock. 

8. The Surrey Chess League, Captain’s report:  Chris Beckett said that this was the competition he least enjoyed. It tended to give rise to more controversies than other leagues and although it was nice to play matches at home it was not so easy to put a team together for away matches. The team had finished fifth (out of eight) in the Beaumont Cup. In the Alexander Cup, a knock-out competition, we had been knocked out in the first round by Streatham. Chris felt the league was losing some of its popularity on account of the complex time controls. 
9. Tournament Secretary’s report: Before the secretary delivered his report Alan spoke about the various internal tournaments and the trophies relating to them which were on show beside the Chairman’s table on this occasion.  
Tim Wells went on to say that the Championship was not yet decided. It had seemed that Chris Beckett was heading for victory until Ali Hill had beaten him in their individual encounter two weeks or so prior to this meeting. The Barrow tournament had some way to go. There were several possible winners. The Rapid play tournament had a definite winner in one section but the winner of the other section was still not clear. Alan thanked Tim for his heroic efforts in trying to bring the various internal tournaments up to date.
10. Proposals:

(a) That the club enter a fourth team in the London Chess League, specifically in the four board u-125 ‘Minor Trophy’ competition. This was carried by ten votes with no votes against

(b) That the club enter a second team in the Central London Chess League, specifically in the u-175 five board second division. This was carried by eight votes with no votes recorded against.
(c) That the club’s subscription for the new season August 2014 – July 31st 2015 should be £55.00 with the usual reductions for juniors (u 18 on August 1st 2014) people with disabilities and those on benefits. This was carried unanimously.  

(d) That the club withdraw from the Surrey League for the upcoming season; the proposal was modified to one proposing we withdraw from the Beaumont Cup but still keep a presence in the League by entering the Alexander Cup. This was carried unanimously.

(e) That the elected Tournament Secretary for any particular season should have ‘carte blanche’ to decide details of the various internal tournaments for that season including time controls (with the proviso that these were acceptable for ECF grading), scheduling of matches and numbers of participants.  This was carried unanimously.

11. Election of Officers 
(a) Alan Palmer will remain as Chairman.

(b) Arnold Hunt will serve another term as Secretary

(c) Joe Skielnik will take over from Charles Cronin as Club Treasurer. It was noted that the mandate to sign cheques would have to be extended to include the new treasurer. Action: Charles Cronin and Joe Skielnik. 

(d) Chris Beckett will be the new captain of the first team

(e) Malcolm Dancy will continue as captain of the second team but share the position with Bill Drennan. It was understood that Bill would cover all the matches after the new year (i.e. from Jan to May 2015)

(f) Leon Watson will captain the new u-125 four-board team in the Minor Trophy competition of the London Chess League.

(g) No captain was appointed to take Bill’s place in the u-145 Major Trophy. Arnold said that he would try Alexis or Cristen for the post, but if it became necessary he would carry out the captain’s duties himself until a suitable person came forward.

(h) Ben Franklin it is hoped, will continue as Webmaster

(i) Arnold Hunt and Tim Wells will continue as equipment maintenance officers

(j) It is assumed in his absence that Tony Ashby will continue to act as auditor of the club’s financial accounts.

(12) Any Other Business:
Vic said he would like the club to put forward a proposal at the London Chess League AGM (provisionally set for July 9th) that quick play finishers in matches who currently play 30 moves in seventy five minutes plus fifteen minutes to finish should have longer for the finishing time and play instead 30 in seventy five plus twenty minutes to finish. 
Tim Wells stressed the need for an up to date members’ list with email addresses and phone numbers. He pointed out that Xavier had been unable to contact David Bevan to explain he could not meet him for an arranged Barrow match. Alan agreed for the necessity of a list while pointing out that such information had to be secure and could not be allowed to enter the public domain. Action:  Charles Cronin, Joe Skielnik and Arnold Hunt will meet at the club next week (10th June) with the intention of preparing such a list.
End of Meeting; minutes prepared by Arnold Hunt, Secretary

